
Upcoming Meetings

Monday 3 May
A meeting of the Mataura 
Community Board will be held 
in the Mataura Elderly Citizens 
rooms, in McQueen Avenue, 
starting at 5.30pm.

Tuesday 11 May
The Council will meet in the 
Chambers, Bowler Avenue,  
at 4.00pm.

Wednesday 12 May
Submissions to the Council’s 
Gambling Policy review will be 
heard at a meeting starting at 
5:00pm.

Agendas for all meetings, except 
those in committee, will be 
available on the Council’s website 
www.goredc.govt.nz beforehand. 

The following streets will be closed from 5:30am to 10:00am on Sunday 25 April:

•	Bowler Avenue from Fairfield Street to Main Street

•	Fairfield Street from Bowler Avenue to Mersey Street

•	Mersey St from Fairfield Street to Main Street 

The closures are in accordance with Section 342 of the Local Government 
Act 1974.  

	 ANZAC Day Street Closures 

We will be taking a break over this 
coming long weekend. However, we 
have staff on call across our various 
services. If there’s an emergency 
or issue that requires attention as 
soon as possible or you need noise 
control phone (03) 209 0330.

Non-urgent issues can be reported 
using our Antenno app, which you 
can easily download from the App 
Store or Google Play.

	 ANZAC Weekend Hours

Civic Administration Building
CLOSED 
•	Saturday 24 April until 8.30am  
	 Tuesday 27 April

Gore Transfer Station
CLOSED Sunday 25 April 

OPEN	  
•	Saturday 24 April
•	Monday 26 April

Gore Aquatic Centre/ 
MLT Event Centre
OPEN
•	Saturday 10:00am – 6:00pm
•	Sunday & Monday 1:00pm – 5:00pm

Gore Visitor Centre
OPEN
•	Saturday 24 April 10:00am – 2:00pm
•	Sunday 25 April 1:00pm – 4:00pm 
•	Monday 26 April 10:00am – 2:00pm

Eastern Southland Gallery
OPEN
•	Saturday 24 April 1:00pm – 4:00pm
•	Sunday 25 April 1:00pm – 4:00pm 
•	Monday 26 April 1:00pm – 4:00pm

Mataura Library/Service Centre
CLOSED Saturday 24 April  
to Tuesday 27 April

Kerbside Collection Service
Wheelie bin collections will be one 
day later than usual due to the Anzac 
Day public holiday being observed 
on Monday. If your collection day is 
Monday 26 April, it will be collected  
on Tuesday 27 April; Tuesday’s 
collection day will be on Wednesday 
and so on.

The Gore District Council is planning the blueprint for the District’s future 
for the next 10 years and needs your input.

Ready to Grow, the 2021-2031 10-Year-Plan Consultation Document,  
is open for your feedback until 5:00pm Wednesday 19 May.
For everything you need to know, including our consultation document and 
online feedback form, go to lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
Can you also pick up a copy of the consultation document at our main office, 
Gore Library or Gore Visitor Centre. Or call our customer service team  
209-0330 and we can post one out to you.

10YP Timeline
•	 Tuesday 13 April – the Council adopts the Finance Strategy, 30-year  
	 Infrastructure Strategy and draft 10-Year-Plan consultation document

•	 Wednesday 21 April – Consultation opens

•	 Wednesday 19 May – Consultation closes

•	 Tuesday 1 June – the Council hears feedback  
	 on the draft 10YP

•	 Tuesday 15 June – the Council deliberate on  
	 feedback and makes any changes

•	 Late June – Adoption of 10YP

	 10 Year Plan Open for Consultation

The Gore Library is closed until 
Thursday 6 May to allow staff to 
relocate to new temporary premise 
at the Encounter New Life Church,  
in Jacob Street, off Hokonui Drive. 

The James Cumming Wing is also 
closed to the public. 

Books due during the closed period  
(17 April to 6 May) will be automatically  
extended until Monday 10 May.

The after-hours returns bin will be  
moved at the same time as the 
relocation. Library users are asked 
to please hold onto books until the 
library reopens or return them to  
the Mataura Library.

The Church will remain open for 
services and other activities, using 
spaces separate to the library.

The library will be open normal 
hours. However, the winter Sunday 
service has been cancelled.

	 Gore Library  
	 Temporary Closure
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